
From: Barbadora, Jeff <Jeff.Barbadora@crowncastle.com>  
Sent: Friday, April 5, 2024 5:11 PM 
To: CSC-DL Siting Council <Siting.Council@ct.gov> 
Subject: EM-VER-051-220908 - 281 Wood House Road, Fairfield, CT - 806355 
 
Good afternoon, 
 
Construction is completed. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Thanks, 
 
 
Jeffrey Barbadora 
Permitting Specialist 
781-970-0053 
 
Crown Castle 
1800 W. Park Drive, Suite 250 
Westborough, MA 01581 
 

This email may contain confidential or privileged material. Use or disclosure of it by anyone other 
than the recipient is unauthorized. If you are not an intended recipient, please delete this email.  
 



April 3, 2024

Mr. Pat Mahoney
Town of Fairfield Building Department
611 Old Post Road
Fairfield, CT 06824

Re: Letter of Professional Opinion

Project: Fairfield CT (Verizon)
281 Wood House Road
Fairfield, CT 06824

Owner: Crown Castle

Engineer: B+T Group
1717 S Boulder Suite 300, Tulsa, OK 74119

Contractor: Eastern Communications
103R Old Windsor Rd, Bloomfield, CT 06002

Centek Project No.: 24001.29

Building Permit No.: B-22-3209

Dear Mr. Mahoney,

We are providing this “Letter of Professional Opinion” with regard to the structural components
at the above referenced project.

The following are the basis for substantiating compliance with construction documents
prepared by B+T Group dated 08/03/2022 Rev.0, Structural Analysis Report prepared by Crown
Castle dated 06/01/2022, Mount Modification Drawings prepared by Maser Consulting
Connecticut dated 06/16/2022 and Mount Analysis Report prepared by Maser Consulting
Connecticut dated 06/16/2022:

 Field observations of completed construction on 04/01/2024.

The work under this Contract has been reviewed and found, to the Engineer’s best knowledge,
information, and belief, to be completed in general compliance with the documents prepared by
the aforementioned offices.

Sincerely,

Carlo F. Centore, PE
Principal














